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October 27, 2022 
 
 
Chaplain FREDERICK BINCAL BERRY 
Watchman Ministry of Divine Court 
c/o watchmaninitiativeaffairs@gmail.com 
 
 
Dear Chaplain Berry: 
 
This refers to your email regarding your proposed partnership with the government to 
revitalize all tribal council of elders of the Indigenous Cultural Communities/Indigenous 
Peoples (ICCs/IPs) in collaboration with the watchman council of elders. 
 
Please be informed that your concern was forwarded to the National Commission on 
Indigenous Peoples (NCIP) for appropriate action, in accordance with existing 
guidelines and applicable laws, rules, and regulations. 
 
You may directly coordinate with the NCIP via email at 
chairperson.external@ncip.gov.ph or fao.records@ncip.gov.ph on any information 
regarding your request. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
Very truly yours,  
 
 
 
CHERRY PIE FELISSE M. MARAYA 
Director, Office for Facilitation of Presidential Assistance 
Tracking ID no. PMS-202210-4275 

  


